HOLY CROSS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Daiglen Drive, South Ockendon, Essex RM15 5RP

Tel: 01708 853000

Email: office@holycrossprimary.thurrock.sch.uk

Website: http://www.holycrossprimary.com

Headteacher: Mrs Sandra Power BA(Hons) NPQH







Friday 20th September 2024

Dear Parents/Carers

EYFS Autumn 2024 Curriculum Letter

Welcome to the new school year. Please could we remind you to check your child's bag daily for letters or notes from school. Also, please ensure that your mobile and email details are up to date with the school office as the majority of information is sent via these methods. It is extremely important that you carefully read all correspondence and make note of any important dates that are upcoming.

Our topics this term:



Both St. Lucy and St. Francis classes will be following the same topics this term; 'Marvellous Me!' and 'Let's Celebrate'. During our 'Marvellous Me' topic children will be focusing on getting to know each other, settling in and learning about themselves, families and where we live. Within our 'Let's Celebrate' topic, we shall explore and investigate what and how we celebrate and look at special objects

from home or in the community that are used in different celebrations. We will learn about Birthdays, Bonfire Night and other festivals as well as the importance of Remembrance Day. Completing our topic

with Christmas when we will learn about the festive Advent period and the story of Jesus' birth. Children will also participate in Christmas craft activities. As is always the case in Early Years, planning can change depending on the children's individual interests.



Lunchtimes: The children work hard during their time at school and a healthy substantial lunch is extremely important in ensuring that they are ready to learn in the afternoons. If you choose to supply your child with a packed lunch, please give your children a healthy lunch box. Please do not overwhelm your child with to much food. Children are also provided with a piece of fruit for snack time which comes from the local council's '5-a-day scheme', a free service. The children are also given the option of milk during the day.

Water: Water is readily available for all children. Please send your child into school with a water bottle every day. Please ensure that the bottle is clearly labelled. **Please only provide water.**

















Uniform: Reception - A reminder that uniform is jogging bottoms, polo shirt and the blue sweatshirt jumper and trainers.

Nursery children – A reminder that uniform is jogging bottoms, polo shirt and the blue sweatshirt jumper and trainers. Please ensure your child can pull their clothes up and down for toileting themselves. Please also make sure their footwear is trainers with Velcro.

For health and safety reasons, children may only wear small stud earrings and no other jewellery. Spare Uniform: **Please ensure that your child has spare clothes in school**. Accidents DO and WILL happen and if your child has spare uniform, we will not need to disturb you to bring spare clothes for them. Spare clothes should consist of a full uniform along with underwear, vest and socks.

Raincoats and Wellies: Please ensure that your child has wellington boots and a raincoat in school (or wear the raincoat that morning). Children in the Early Years play outside in all weathers and we need to ensure that they are prepared for the fun that a rainy-day puddle can bring!

Coats: Please ensure that your child has their coat with them every day. The weather is extremely changeable, and the children need to keep warm.



PLEASE ENSURE ALL ITEMS OF UNIFORM ARE APPROPRIATELY LABELLED. WE CANNOT HELP YOU TO FIND MISSING ITEMS IF THEY ARE NOT LABELLED CLEARLY.

Parental Involvement:

We will be focusing on different children each week to follow their progress throughout the year. We will inform you when its your child week and give you feeback after their week.

We would also like to celebrate all their achievements outside school so please inform us of any special achievements.

Please do not hesitate to see us with any questions that you may have.

Mrs J Hodson and Mrs N Moore The Early Years Teaching Staff















